
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS & TRANSPORTATION REPORT

Date: November 18, 2024
 To: Board of Education
From:  Jeff Stauder

BUILDINGS/GROUNDS

Facilities Committee
The Facilities Committee did not meet this month. The next meeting is December 4 at 6:00 PM 
in the High School Library.

Building Updates
PES. The window film for the classrooms has been installed and it looks very nice. The 3M 
shatterproof film has also been completed with the exception of the Office. This will be finished 
on the 16th of November. Reliable has started our fall service of the HVAC. This service falls 
under our service agreement with them, which will be done twice a year. This will also take 
place at the Jr. High and High School.

The boiler that had the relief valve pop off has been fixed. Reliable told me that the high and low 
pressure valves in the expansion take were reversed. 

HS. There is not much to report on the high school other than there have been a few issues with 
some of the new door hardware. I have contacted the Company that installed them and they will 
be here on the 20th of November to fix them.

JH. We have installed a new walk in freezer behind the cafeteria. We had to run electric to it and 
pour a concrete pad. It is up and running.

Sale of Property
We will be Auctioning off the excess property at Washington and Lincoln Schools. This will 
consist of desks, chairs, kitchen equipment and other small items. We will need a Resolution 
approved for the sale of these items. 

Transportation
We had a new lift bus that was to be here a month ago and during delivery it was wrecked. Mid 
West Transit has sold our bus and will be bringing us a loaner until they get our new one built. It 
will be a 2021 IC and we can use it at no charge. They have told me that our new bus should be 
here sometime in January.


